
January 10, 2022  

The City Council of the City of Lavaca met for a regular monthly meeting Monday January 10, 2022, at 

City Hall in Lavaca.  Board members present were Mayor Hugh Hardgrave, Aldermen:  Mike Ray, Gerald 

Schaeffer, Rick Edgerton, Lorie Robertson, Benny Hunter, City Attorney John Verkamp and Recorder 

Shelly Hockaday.   Aldermen Dale Teague was absent.  Visitors present were Butch Maness and Randy 

Toon. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P. M. Randy Toon led the Pledge of Allegiance and Mayor 

Hardgrave led the prayer. 

The Council reviewed the minutes of the December regular meeting.  Gerald Schaeffer made a motion 

to approve the minutes as printed.  Benny Hunter seconded the motion and all voted in favor.  Motion 

passed.     

Council members reviewed the report from the Police Dept.  The Department answered 554 calls in 

December.  LPD issued 7 tickets and 9 warnings.  There were 3 arrests made in the month of December. 

Council members reviewed the report from the Fire Dept.  They responded to 2 structure fires, 1 grass 

fire, 4 other calls and 15 EMS calls in December.    

Council members reviewed maps for new wards based on the new census numbers.  After much 

discussion and advised from John Verkamp Lorie Robertson made a motion to table this item for a later 

date.  Rick Edgerton seconded the motion and all voted in favor.  Motion Passed. 

Council members discussed the disposal of the old pumper.  Gerald Schaeffer made a motion we accept 

sealed bids for it when the fire dept has gotten everything off of it and are ready to sell it.  Mike Ray 

seconded the motion and all voted in favor.  Motion Passed. 

Lorie Robertson made a motion to pay the bills for the month of January.  Gerald Schaeffer seconded 

the motion and all voted in favor.  Motion passed. 

With no further business on the agenda, meeting was adjourned.  (LR/BH) 

 

 

_______________________________    ________________________________ 

Mayor        Attest:  Recorder 

   

  


